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minutes 
 

 

Meeting            Transport and Highways Committee 
 
 

Date                15 December 2016 (commencing at 10.30am) 
 
Membership 
Persons absent are marked with an ‘A’ 
 
 

 
COUNCILLORS 

Kevin Greaves (Chair) 
Steve Calvert (Vice Chair) 

 
                     Roy Allan Stephen Garner -A 

     Andrew Brown Colleen Harwood 
     Richard Butler        Richard Jackson 

                     Steve Carr -A  Michael Payne 
                     Steve Carroll    

  
 
OFFICERS IN ATTENDANCE 
 
Pete Barker - Democratic Services Officer 
Mike Barnett - Via East Midlands 
Sue Bearman - Legal Services 
Tim Gregory - Corporate Director 
Suzanne Heydon - Highways Safety 
Jas Hundal - Service Director, Environment, Transport & Property 
David Pick - Highways 
Kevin Sharman - Highways 
Adrian Smith - Corporate Director 
Gary Wood - -    Group Manager, Highways 
 
 
MINUTES OF THE LAST MEETING 
 
The minutes of the last meeting held on 17 November, having been circulated to 
all Members, were taken as read and were confirmed, and were signed by the 
Chair. 
 
 
MEMBERSHIP 
 
Councillor Carroll replaced Councillor Peck for this meeting only.    
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APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE       
 
Apologies were received from Councillor Carr (medical/illness) and Councillor 
Garner (other reasons). 
            
DECLARATIONS OF INTERESTS 

 
No declarations of interests were made. 
 
ROAD INVESTMENT STRATEGY A52(T) NOTTINGHAM JUNCTION 
IMPROVEMENTS & A46 NEWARK BYPASS – PROGRESS UPDATE 
 
RESOLVED 2016/069 
 
1. That the decision of Highways England to accelerate the delivery of a series 

of junction improvements on the A52 (T) in 2016/17, as detailed in the report, 
be welcomed. 
 

2. That Highways England be encouraged to finalise and deliver the A46 and 
A52 improvements at the earliest opportunity. 

 
3. That Highways England be encouraged to give full consideration to the needs 

of cyclists and pedestrians along and across the A52 (T) and provide 
improvements wherever possible.  
  

4. That a further progress report be brought to a future meeting of the 
Committee. 

 
RAIL ISSUES UPDATE REPORT 
 
RESOLVED 2016/070 
 
1. That the contents of the report be noted 
 
2. That a report detailing further consultation responses be brought to a future 

meeting of the Committee. 
 
 
MAIN STREET, LAMBLEY - BUS STOP CLEARWAYS TRO, REPORT OF 
OBJECTIONS 
 
Mike Barnett introduced the report and confirmed that where parking 
enforcement had been decriminalised a Traffic Regulation Order was not 
required in order to install a bus stop clearway. 
 
RESOLVED 2016/071 
 
That the proposed bus stop clearways on Main Street, Lambley (references 
GE0696 and GE06778) be installed as advertised and the objectors notified 
accordingly. 
 
Councillor Brown, Councillor Butler and Councillor Jackson requested that their 
abstentions from the above vote be recorded.  
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 PERFORMANCE REPORT – HIGHWAYS 

 
Suzanne Heydon introduced the report and confirmed that the reduction in the 
number of children killed or seriously injured in 2016/17 was 73% and not 40% 
as stated in the report. 
 

 RESOLVED 2016/072 
 

That the contents of the report be noted. 
 

WORK PROGRAMME 
 
 

RESOLVED 2016/073 
 

That the Work Programme be noted.  
 

 
The Chairman thanked Tim Gregory for his dedication and hard work and wished him a long 
and happy retirement. 

 
 

The meeting closed at 11.09am 
 
 
 
 
 
 

CHAIRMAN       


